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An update from Mr. Rubin... 

I hope you are all well. Just a short message from me this week. Our children were so 
thoughtful on VE Day. Thank you to Mrs Jheeta at St John’s for organising such a poignant set 
of activities that we shared across our Federation.   

Next week sees the start of the KS2 SATS tests. Our children have worked so hard and we are 
proud of them regardless of any outcome. 

Have a great weekend and remember to be kind to one another. 

 

 

 

 
 

Follow Us on X and Instagram  
One of the very best ways to keep up to date with what is happening in 

our school is to follow us on social media. We are on X 
https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool and 

https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en 
Follow us – there are some fantastic photos and clips of your children. 
 
 

Sharing Great Work – Spaces Available.  
 

It is always a treat when students bring in their work to share. Our 
children work extremely hard and walking around the school gives me 

the opportunity to see what a strength the teaching and learning is.  
 

We have a small number of spaces in the school and nursery places 
(full time or part time) available free of charge next year. If you know 
any families new to the area of thinking about Nursery next year, do 

point them in our direction.  

Parent Governor Update  
 

Huge thanks to Mr Ahmed who is stepping down from his role as Parent Governor. He has 
supported the school since May 2023 and we are so grateful for his wisdom, time and support. 
Our Governing Body has a strong focus on three core strategic functions 

• Ensuring Clarity of Vision  

• Holding the Headteacher to account for the educational performance of the school and  
its pupils  

• Overseeing the financial performance of the school and making sure its money is well 
spent 

Governors commit to attend regular meetings and training. Each individual Governor is a 
member of the Governing Body and all decisions are the joint responsibility of the Governing 
Body.  
We are now looking for a new Parent Governor to join. If you could send expressions of interest 
to Parents@st-pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk, we will begin the process. The closing date is May 
23rd.  
 

https://twitter.com/StPaulsCESchool
https://www.instagram.com/stpaulswhitechapel/?hl=en
mailto:Parents@st-pauls.towerhamlets.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cooking & 
Nutrition 

 
I am so proud of 

our children. Their 
positive attitude to 
cooking and trying 

new food is 
inspirational. Not 

only do these 
lessons encourage 

our children to 
move out of their 
comfort zone, it 
also encourages 

such an important 
life skill.  

Reading Partners – Year 1 and Year 5 
 

Our thriving Reading Buddy scheme between Year 1 and Year 5 continues to go from strength 
to strength! The younger children gain confidence and enthusiasm for reading, benefiting from 
the patient support and positive role models provided by their older children. Year 5 students, 
in turn, develop their leadership skills, empathy, and a sense of responsibility allowing them to 
let their light truly shine.  
 

Staffing Updates 
 

I am so pleased to welcome back Ms Mads who has been off for a while on sick leave. She has a 
lot of catching up to do so do please be patient as she gets up to speed. I am sad to say that 
both Ms Spencer and Ms Maya have left the school. We send them both our best wishes and 

thanks for the contributions that they have made this year and over previous years.  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VE Day at St Paul’s 
We commemorated the 80th anniversary of VE Day with 
a range of activities designed to encourage 
understanding and respect. Throughout the morning, 
children engaged in lessons exploring the historical 
context of Victory in Europe Day and the immense 
sacrifices made by individuals for the freedoms we 
cherish. Stories of bravery, resilience, and the human 
cost of conflict were shared in age-appropriate ways. 

At midday, the school community paused for a period of 
silent reflection allowing students and staff to 
contemplate the significance of the day and honour the 
memory of those who gave their lives. 

Following the silence, classes participated in creative 

responses, including writing reflections, creating artwork, and 

engaging in discussions that deepened their understanding of 

the impact of the Second World War. The thoughtful 

engagement and respectful behaviour demonstrated by our 

children throughout the day were truly commendable, 

highlighting their growing awareness of this pivotal moment in 

history and the enduring value of peace. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Food Bank  

Our exceptionally busy Easter 
Food Bank was open over the 
Easter break. We are deeply 
grateful to our incredible 
volunteers. Thanks to the 
generous contributions of the Felix 
Project and Reynolds Food, we 
provided families with a wonderful 
array of healthy fruit and 
vegetables. We also appreciate 
the ongoing support of Tower 
Hamlets Council and Ms. Janice. A 
huge thank you to our dedicated 
staff who gave up  their holiday 
time to help. What a team! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Butterfly Class Update  
 

The Butterflies class embarked on an 
exciting mini-beast hunt in our nature area, 
creating an amazing bug hotel. Inspired by 
their discoveries, they returned to the 
classroom to design and build their very own 
bug hotels! We're thrilled to announce our 
first resident in one of the new creations – a 
caterpillar! It appears to have settled into its 
new accommodation very well. This hands-
on activity has not only fostered an 
appreciation for the natural world but also 
encouraged teamwork and creativity within 
the Butterflies class. It's wonderful to see 
their enthusiasm for our local wildlife. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Pilgrimage 
 
Our inaugural Easter Pilgrimage took place just before the Easter holidays. Children visited St 
Peter’s London Docks, St Paul’s Shadwell, St Mary’s Cable Street and of course, our own 
church St George’s in the East! 
 
 Children had the opportunity to visit church spaces, experiencing these different places of 
worship journeying through the key events of the Easter story.  
 
Huge thanks to Mrs Bahi, our RE Lead who coordinated this, Ms Elizabeth and Mr Bruce who 
helped get everything organised plus a big thank you to all of the churches that were so 
hospitable and generous with their time.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Art Day 
 

Our termly Art Day was a vibrant celebration of creativity, sparking imagination across the 
school. Inspiring themes included the fascinating world of optical illusions, challenging 
perceptions and encouraging intricate designs. Children also delved into the art of natural 
dyeing, experimenting with various materials to create their own unique colours and decorate 
fabrics.  
 
The enthusiasm from both our dedicated staff, who wholeheartedly embraced the artistic spirit 
and our children, who approached each activity with such joy and passion, was truly infectious. 
 
 The school buzzed with colour, experimentation, and the pure delight of artistic expression and 
there are lots of examples of the children’s creations across the school  

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Penalty Notices Information – New National Framework 
 
Please read and familiarise yourself with the latest guidance from Tower Hamlets. Please note 
that the fines go to the local authority and that all schools receive this information to share with 

parents/carers. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE  
 

Our wraparound care 
after school club has 

started. 
 

It is open every day from 
3:30pm – 5:30pm and is 
open to everyone from 
Nursery to Year 6 at a 

cost of £8.00 per session 
that must be booked in 

advance. 
 

Lots of activities, healthy 
snacks and an 

opportunity to have fun in 
the safe environment of 

our school. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

CHSNGE!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

St John’s & St Paul’s Whitechapel CE Primary Schools 
Term Dates and Holidays - 2024/ 2025 

 

Autumn Term 2024  

 

Staff Training   Mon 2nd  & Tue 3rd September  

First Day of Term  Wednesday 4th September  

Half Term   Monday 28th – Friday 1st November 

Staff Training   Mon 4th November  

Second half of term Tuesday 5th November  

Last Day of Term  Friday 20th December  

 

Christmas Day   Wednesday 25th December  

Boxing Day   Thursday 26th December  

 

Spring Term 2025  

New Year’s Day Wednesday 1st January  

First Day of Term Monday  6th January 

Half Term   Mon. 17th to Fri. 21st February  

Second half of term Monday 24th February  

Last Day of Term  Friday 4th April  

 

Good Friday   Friday 18th April 

Easter Monday  Monday 21st April  

 

Summer Term 2025 

First Day of Term Tuesday 22nd April 

Staff Training   Wed 30th April   

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 5th May  

Half Term   Tuesday  27th to Friday 30th  May 

Second half of term Monday 2nd June  

Last Day of Term  Tuesday 21st July 

Staff Training   Tuesday 22nd July   

 

 
Ramadan begins Friday 28h February 2025*  
Eid Al-Fitr  Sunday 30th March 2025* 
Eid Al-Adha  Friday 6th June 2025*   
195 days including 5 staff training days  
* to be confirmed   
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
195 days including 5 staff training days (to be confirmed) 
 
 
 

 

Proposed School 
Term Dates 25/26 

 


